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July 21, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is the first omnibus supplemental ordinance for 2010.  It includes operating and capital improvement program (CIP) appropriation requests to correct errors in the 2010 Adopted Budget; carryover requests; and other items to sustain county operations in 2010.  These budget requests impact the General Fund (GF) and other county funds.  The format of the supplemental ordinance package is slightly different from previous years.  Instead of using the transmittal letter for all narrative explanations, an Omnibus Narrative Table has been added for your convenience.  The Omnibus Narrative Table is in the same order as the traditional attached crosswalk and includes supplemental explanations.  The Narrative Table does not include centralized changes stemming from re-running rate models for the Facilities Management Division (FMD) Rate or the General Fund Overhead Allocation.  These two items are discussed in this transmittal letter.

The first omnibus ordinance contains a total impact to the General Fund of $3,020,847, with $2,617,223 being revenue backed requests, leaving a net impact of $403,624 to the 2010 adopted budget.  Of the $403,624 net impact, $400,000 is due to the transfer of Puget Sound Park to the City of Burien for annexation of Area X in North Highline as approved in Ordinance 16805.  The Parks Partnership Reserve has been reduced by $400,000 in accordance with the transfer.
Also included in this omnibus is a language change for the Marine Division budget that was adopted as a biennial budget in the 2010 Adopted Budget ordinance 16717, but it is restated as a calendar year budget to implement council’s stated intent. 
The residents of the Panther Lake Potential Annexation Area (PAA) approved annexation to the City of Kent in a ballot measure last November 2009.  The measure successfully passed with a 62 percent vote 
in favor of the annexation with an effective date of July 1, 2010.  This results in a reduction in local services previously provided by King County in this area and provides an opportunity to reduce budgets of the service providers in 2010.  To realize the reduced costs, disappropriations for Sheriff’s Office, Roads Services Division, Department of Development and Environmental Services, Parks Operating Fund, Water and Land Resources Shared Services Fund and Surface Water Management Fund are included in the omnibus ordinance.  Specific descriptions for each disappropriation are provided in the Omnibus Narrative Table.
The omnibus attached revises both the General Fund Overhead Allocation Rate Model and the FMD Internal Service Rate Model for the 2010 Adopted Budget.
· General Fund Overhead Allocation Rate Model: The General Fund overhead model was revised to account for council changes during the 2010 Adopted Budget process, including FTE authority changes, furlough adjustments, and adopted cost pool expenditure adjustments.  A net appropriation is requested for specific charges that deviated more than $10,000 from 2010 Adopted levels.  The total request is a net increase of $869,679 for various non-General Fund agencies and revised GF Overhead revenue totaling $31,140,230.
· FMD Operations and Maintenance (O&M) Internal Service Rate Model: The FMD O&M rates are adjusted to account for council changes during the 2010 Adopted Budget process, including reductions in FMD and the accelerated refunding of FMD fund balance over a period of two years instead of five.  Revenue to the FMD internal service fund is reduced by $1.8 million.  Billings to all agencies have been adjusted to reflect the reductions in 2010.  Budget adjustments to non-General Fund agencies total ($353,931).  Adjustments less than $5,000 or amounts immaterial to individual funds are not included in the ordinance.  Adjustments to General Fund agency billings total ($1,524,752).  The FMD reduction placeholders in Internal Support are removed, totaling $1,530,347, for a net General Fund change of $5,595. 

Lastly, included with this package is a revised Attachment K from the 2010 Adopted Budget ordinance 16717.  This revised attachment reflects Budget Transparency section budgets updated to report the final 2010 Adopted Budget with net zero payroll reconciliation adjustments that were calculated in December of 2009 prior to loading the adopted budget into the financial system, as well as the impact of the first omnibus.  Any changes to the proposed omnibus will need to be reflected in Attachment K.  If needed, please feel free to contact Office of Management and Budget staff for assistance updating Attachment K for any potential council changes to the omnibus.
Fiscal notes and financial plans are included in the transmittal package.  
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-263-9727.  

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Elected Officials


Department Directors
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB) and Office of 

    Strategic Planning and Performance Management

Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, OMB

Budget Supervisors and Analysts, OMB
